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HANLEY COMPOSITE SCHOOL

Spare bus drivers urgently needed!

A Prairie Spirit Bus Driver:

¢ Recewves free training

o Is well supported by the school division

« Follows the school calendar

« Enjoys daily contact with students

e Supports the local community

« Could take their young child along on route

Applications for Bus Drivers
are now being accepted

Call the Prairie Spirit Bus Garage at {306) 374-2496
for more information about this flexible opportunity.

\
L‘ PRAIRIE SPIRIT
SCHOOL DIVISION

Ltearners for Life

For Sale
Saber Football Clothing

New items —Russell sweatshirts -$40
—Team scarves -$20
Game-worn black ($40) & red jerseys ($20)
Hats (flat brim) - $25
Long red game socks - $10
Out of circulation helmets (for display only) - $20
1 Grey zip up hoodie (XXXL) - $40
Assorted practice jerseys and other clothing - $10 Available in size &
small to XXL

If interested, contact Mr. Anderson

The Royal Canadian Legion
Hanley Branch #258 donated
| $30,000 to the Hanley/
Rosedale Fire Protection
District Fire Hall Project.
Pictured are: Back row -
Cindy Prosofsky, Firefighter;
Ron Earis, Hanley Legion;
Gordon McGregor, Hanley
Legion and Firefighter; Neil
McRae, Hanley Legion;
| Front row — Terry Sheffield,
e | Firefighter; Les  Kroeger,
Fire Chief; Tyler Thall,}

@ ACL Hanley #258 DATE

pPAY : Vi . .
et ’%ﬁﬂ;"ri’g i EePt. $ 30,000 4 Captain; Shawn McCormick,
B« il Project "o P .

et it
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Bouquet Corner

Thank you to all residents who helped support my daughter, Lizzy
Ettinger and my trip to London, Paris, Venice, Rome and Capri with
Culture Club 2016. It was an amazing trip from March 21-April 1,
2016. We appreciate all the support we have received since moving
to Hanley in November 2013. If you are interested in seeing
pictures, stop by Brightwater Insurance to arrange a time that
works. Thank you, Linda Safinuk

Ret = d"'\M Th %0, Classifieds
egisterea Massage Therap ) -
< Y Blue rocker / recliner about year

Health Room at Hanley Centennial Hall OId’ $350 at Ashdowns
107Lincain 8t~ Asking 150.00 obo
Rankey. K _ 47" monitor $20.00
DT Boozy’:; sofa and chair $45.00
(306) 231-9872 306-291-1869

TextorCal Hanley
Wed., Fri., Sat. 9-4

WHY PAY MORE???

What if you could get better insurance then what the bank
offers when you get a mortgage or loan?...
A policy you own and control
You decide who gets the money
Insurance that does not decrease with each payment
Fully underwritten so your policy is guaranteed
Not only is the insurance better, the cost is as well

Stop spending and start saving.

Contact me for all your insurance and investments needs.
I can help you save and plan for retirement.

**Get a FREE second opinion**

Life, Critical Illness and Disability Insurance
TFSAs, RRSPs, RESPs, RRIFs, LIFs, Annuities

Kelsie Lenton CHS, CHRM, ALMI, PCS, AIAA, FPSC level 1
Financial Advisor
1-75 Lenore Drive, Saskatoon, SK
Mobile (306) 591-0624 Office (306) 382-1860
BLOCK FINANCIAL kelsie@blockfinancial.ca
www kelsielenton.com
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LOCAL CHURCHES, Tops, Elks, Child
Health Clinic, Hanley B&A School Program

Hanley Lutheran Church
Box 296
Hanley, SK SOG 2E0

Pastor Kristin Soveran - soveran@sasktel.net
(306) 361-8545

Sunday Worship & Sunday School: 10:00 a.m.
Communion: 1* Sunday of the month

Contact person: Sylvia Unrau (306) 544-7550

Hanley Mennonite Church
15 kilometers west of Hanley
- Pastor Gary Peters
(306) 544-2633
Sunday School for all ages: 10:00 a.m.
Church Service: 11:00 a.m.

Hanley United Church
Box 219
Hanley, SK SOG 2E0
Rev. Andrew Appledore

aappledore/@gmail.com

(306) 544-2822 (Thursday, Friday) or (306) 956-3228
(Home)

Sunday Worship : 9:30 a.m.
New members welcome!
For more information, call Kathryn Peters at 306-544-7735

*There will be no Sunday services during the month of July or
the first Sunday in August. Weekly worship services will re-
sume on Sunday August 14th at 11:15 A.M.*

Any church related enquires during this time can be directed to
Connie Chomyshen 306 544-2756

Hanley TOPS

Does your scale say HELP ?
We have the secret with our
supportive weight loss group.

Wednesday evenings at the
United Church in Hanley.

Weigh in at 6:00pm
Meeting at 6:30pm

If you change nothing, nothing can change.
Call Linda today (306) 544-2264

Reduce, Relax, Rejuvenate

At TOPS
Morning Meeting
311 Walter Scott Street
Each Wednesday at 9:30 a.m.
Contact: Connie @ (306) 544-2756 or Elsie @ (306) 544-2293

Everyone Welcome!

Hanley Legion
Meet 1" Wednesday of each month
September to June @ 8:00 p.m.
At the Club Room in Centennial Building . . .

Anyone interested please call:
= Gary Hanson @ (306) 544-2634
= Gordon McGregor @ (306) 544-2988
New Members Always Welcome

New Members Always Welcome!

\.ﬂ Hanley Child Health Clinic R.,
Child Health Clinic located at the Community Centre on
Lincoln Street
Held the 2™ Tuesday of the month
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15
For appointment call our New Number:
1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free)

HANLEY BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM

Email hanleybaprogram@gmail.com or call Molly at
306-715-6162 for more info.

To hold a full/part-time spot a $50 deposit is required.
Drop in’s are always welcome!




HANLEY HERMES VOLUME 8, ISSUE 3 Page 5

House for sale!

310 Washington Ave. Selling for lot value , $49,500 ;ﬁ,ﬁ-‘- v T

Beautiful mature treed lot 50x132, with fenced in BLA(KSIRAP
yard, garden area , two storage sheds, new back deck; w

home is a cozy 2br. with addition and many upgrades. . .
Phil Sarich—Owner

Box 782 Dundurn, SK SOK 1K0
Ph: (306) 380-3113 * Fx: (306) 492-2520
Email: blackstrapheating@sasktel.net
www.blackstrapheating.com

ELKS oF CANADA

EST. 1912

Lodge #153 Hanley, SK

Taxes $707, infrastructure for city water has been paid.

Home and fence painted last year, immediate posses-
sion

Call, or text 306-291-1869

loha Style
PET GROOMING

Jennifer East 306-544-2423
Hanley, SK

Regular Meetings Every 3rd Monday of Each Month
New members welcome!

Info contact: Troy Dossleman 867-7719 or
Henry Peters 492-4609

Bookings: Vicki McCormick 544-2554

7:7/’ otéect ('/10/" ﬂ)w” Investnaent

Jim Norris
Client Services Manager, Saskatoon

#7 1540 Alberta Ave IMPACT
Saskatoon, SK S7K 7C9

Bus. (306) 665-0988 ——
Fax. (306) 665-0908 A
Cell. (306) 717-2236

Email. jnorris@impactsecuritygroup.ca

VA Impactsecuntygroup.ca
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FIRE PROTECTION
FIRE EXTINGUISHERS

READ THE INSTRUCTIONS ON YOUR EXTINGUISHER FOR PROPER USE.

Create a picture in your mind that will reflect the instructions on the extinguisher: if there’s a fire, get everyone outside
and ask a member of your family to call the fire department from a neighbour’s house. Only then should you permit
yourself to fight a small fire. If the fire becomes large, get out. Close doors behind you to slow the spread of the fire.

THE ABCD’S OF PORTABLE FIRE EXTINGUISHERS:

A fire extinguisher is a storage container for an agent like water or chemicals. It is designed to put out a small fire, not
a large one. Extinguishers are labelled ABC or D. Ensure you use the right extinguisher for the appropriate type of fire.

Ordinary Combustibles — Fires started with paper, wood, drapes and upholstery require a Class A type extinguisher.

Flammable and Combustible Liquids — Fires originating from fuel oil, gasoline, paint, grease in a frying pan, sol-
vents and other flammable liquids require a Class B type extinguisher.

Electrical Equipment — Fires started with wiring, overheated fuse boxes, conductors, and other electrical sources re-
quire a Class C type extinguisher.

Metals — Certain metals such as magnesium and sodium require a special dry powder Class D type extinguisher.

A multi-purpose dry chemical labelled ABC puts out most types of fires: wood, paper, cloth, flammable liquids and
electrical fires. If you intend to buy more than one, you may want to purchase a BC for the kitchen, an A for the living
room and an ABC for the basement and garage.

HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT

The Hanley Fire Brigade 50/50 Lottery has started up again. Be sure to purchase into the 50/50 for 2016 and
help purchase equipment for our brave firefighters.

Fire Hall lottery winners:
Travis & Stephanie Laventure c/o Helen Archibald $36
Brian Hanson c/o Ed Melo $37
Don & Deb Suttie $137 Helen Archibald $38
Jody Buckley c/o Bill Byrd $38 (Donated back)

Helen Archibald $72
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ANIMAL CONTROL

Below is part 12 of a series of notes from “An Enlightened approach to companion animal control for
Canadian municipalities™:

OTHER ANIMALS AS PETS

Some people select other animals as pets. These animals have specific needs (behavioural, environmen-
tal, social and nutritional) that must be met. Responsible pet ownership practices are no less important.
All the following criteria should be taken into account when considering other animals as pets:

« Species ownership is supported by the existence of published information pertinent to its proper animal
husbandry and veterinary care requirements

* Species ownership does not pose a significant threat to public health and safety

* The species in question does not represent a significant threat to native (indigenous) wildlife popula-
tions

» Species ownership is permitted under provincial, federal or international laws and regulations, such
as the following:

Convention on the International Trade in Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and Flora
(CITES). Canada is a signatory party.

Wild Animal and Plant Protection and Regulation of International and Interprovincial
Trade Act (WAPPRIITA). Federal statute administered by Environment Canada
(Canadian Wildlife Service)

At the provincial level, pertinent regulations usually fall under the Ministry of
Agriculture and/or Ministry of Natural Resources (Fish and Game Department)

NOTE: Information on all these regulations can be obtained from the local provincial conserva-
tion officer or game warden.

CURLING CLUB
Attention Curling Club Members and Town of Hanley:

This letter is to advise you of the current difficulty the Hanley Curling Club is
facing. At the end of this season, our current president is resigning after a
3 9 . . .
@@mmmm lengthy 5 year ter'm,. leav.mg only 2 remaining executive members on the board.
Unfortunately, this is an inadequate number of volunteers to solely run and
June Zodiac Signs |maintain the operation of the curling club. We are desperately seeking help
from the curling club member base as well as any other community members
that would be willing to join the board or help with the operation of the curling
rink. The curling season is fairly short with very little responsibility in the off
season. Our hope is to keep the curling rink operational but without new board
members, we are in a very difficult position to keep things operational.

For further information or to lend a hand please contact Ryan Grindheim—
544-7868 Christine Catton—270-3777 or Dawn McPhee—230-9926.

Everything is awesome!
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FARMERS ALMANAC LONG RANGE WEATHER
FORCAST

JUNE 2016: TEMPERATURE 14.5°C (1°C BELOW
AVG.); PRECIPITATION 95MM (20MM ABOVE
AVG.)

JUN 1-6: A FEW SHOWERS; COOL, THEN WARM

JUN 7-13: SCATTERED T-STORMS; WARM EAST,
COOL WEST

JUN 14-26: SCATTERED T-STORMS; WARM, THEN
COootL

JUN 27-30: T-STORMS, THEN SHOWERS, COOL.

EMERGENCY PREPARDNESS
Hail
If hail is forecast, you may want to protect your vehicle by
putting it in the garage.
Heavy Rain
Consider checking the drainage around the house to reduce
the possibility of basement flooding after a heavy rain.
Thunderstorms
Before a severe thunderstorm, unplug radios and televisions -
listen for weather updates on your battery-powered radio.

To commemorate Emergency Preparedness Week,
the Council for the Town of Hanley purchased a
basic emergency kit for a draw for the residents of
the Town. Peter Wick was the lucky recipient.

Did you hear about the cat who
swallowed a ball of yarn?
- She had a litter of mittens.

Thank you so much to all those who generously helped
in providing, planting and watering the flower pots at
the Centennial Hall and Cenotaph. A special thanks to
Brightwater and Holland Greenhouses for donating the
plants; to Bill Harris for cleaning the old plants to make
way for the new; to Ben for moving the pots in front of
the Hall; to the enthusiastic kids who helped to plant the
flowers and to the Seniors for bringing cookies and
lemonade.

Thank you!!! - Marg Peters

TRANSFER STATION HOURS

Summer hours: Tuesdays & Thursdays 5-9pm,
Saturdays 10-5pm

Because of an infraction at the transfer station,
where a headboard was put in the tree pile; we are
not signing out the key from the Town Office. If you
need to use the transfer station, you must do so dur-
ing the allotted days/hours. Our good faith in those
using the transfer station has been compromised due
to the infraction, so you can thank the guilty party
for ruining it for everyone else.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

The Neighborhood Watch program is aimed at reducing
crime in the community. It involves getting to know
your neighbors and introducing them to the concept of
Neighborhood Watch - that is, good neighbors working
together, alert to the potential of crime and willing to
look out for one another's interests. Neighbors working
together through Neighborhood Watch can combat
crime in their area in the most effective way - before it
starts. A police officer patrolling your community may
not recognize a stranger inside your yard or an unusual
vehicle in your neighborhood, but your neighbors '
would.

June, 2016 Bizarre, Unique and Special
Holidays
Month:
Aquarium Month
Candy Month
Dairy Month
Fight the Filthy Fly Month
National Accordion Awareness Month
National Adopt a Cat Month

National Fresh Fruit and Vegetables
Month

e Rose Month
e Turkey Lovers Month

Hanley's 2nd Annual
Royal Ball and Super
{| Hero Gala—Date
TBA (sometime this
fall)
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SENIORS
Hanley Senior Citizens Inc. News Around Town

The Annual Meeting was held on April 27", The two new members elected to the Board of Directors are Bev

Goff and Sylvia Unrau.

Hanley Senior Activities Past & Upcoming

Hanley Seniors hosted a New Horizons Information Session on Tuesday May 10. Joy Bateman,
who is with Service Canada, led an informative discussion on grant applications.

The Hanley Community Choir came out to sing on May 13.

Fern Haight, Gail McRae and Sylvia Unrau have prepared a report on Hanley Isolation Projects
to be presented at the Saskatchewan Seniors Mechanism Conference in Yorkton on june 1

and 2",

A Seniors/RBC Flower planting event is scheduled for June 4 at the Cenotaph.

Bingo —June 9 at 2:00 p.m.

Weekly Events Ongoing
Mondays

8:30 AM coffee's on

2:00 PM Forever ... in motion exercises

7:00 PM Canasta at the Elks Community Room
Tuesday

2:00 PM Quilting group meets during winter months
Wednesday

9:30 AM Exercises

2:00 PM Cards, marbles, or other games
Friday

9:30 AM Exercises

2:00 PM Cards, marbles, or other games
Saturday

7:00 PM Games of some sort for the winter season

We have lots of activities on the go so feel free to join us or just stop by for a coffee which we have

&
after each activity.

REMINDER
History Books

The club has family Hanley History books for sale if anyone is new to the community would like one

or if anyone local wants to have a book.
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HANLEY CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE

Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want. Bookings will be taken at the Hanley
Town Office @ (306) 544-2223 or email townoffice@townofhanley.ca.

The Annual General Meeting for the Community Centre was held Apr. 12 in the Clubroom. The
2015 financial statements were reviewed and adopted.

Gordon McGregor reported on maintenance that had been completed over the last year. There was a poor turn-out for
the clean-up day so there wasn’t as much accomplished as the committee would have liked. Painting was done in the

washrooms and the Health Room had crack filling and the replacement of a ceiling tile. That room will be painted as

time allows for volunteers. Caution tape was placed in the hallway in the area that has a bumpy slope. The fan in the

ladies washroom was replaced and the ones in the Health Room and men’s washroom will be replaced. The hardware
on the new main door was fixed and was working better for the time being.

It was decided to purchase Exit decals for the clubroom rather than security lights.

Marie Sira offered to fill the treasurer position so Marlene Simonsen could retire from that position. Thanks Marlene
for the many years you served on the board!

The Club 52 lottery was reviewed to discover that due to the low purchase of lottery tickets and the amount of time
spent on this lottery that the committee decided to not renew the lottery for the next year. Thank you Cindy Hoffman
for your administration of this lottery and the many volunteers that phoned people and collected moneys!

There was a suggestion brought forth from outside this meeting to purchase an automatic door opener for the main
door. The suggestion was rejected at this meeting.

A request was to be put forth to the 2017 Culture Club to do some housecleaning in the kitchen and the Secretary was
to contact Leanne Leuschen to inquire. After speaking to Leanne, it was decided that the Culture Club would clean
both the kitchen and the bar area.

DID YOU KNOW?

June, named after Juno, the goddess of marriage, is the sixth month of the year, and is one of the four months with a
length of 30 days. Just like the month of May, no other month begins on the same day as June. This is also the month
with the longest daylight hours of the year.

June's birthstones are the Alexandrite, the Moonstone, and the Pearl. Alexandrite represents health and longevity.

Moonstones represents change, new beginnings and the shifting tides of emotion and can help a wearer to alleviate
stress, especially due to sudden changes in life.

Moonstone is also believed to increase intuition and aid in lucid dreaming. Pearls symbolize purity of heart and
faith, as well as growth and transformation through difficult circumstances.

Its birth flowers are the honeysuckle and the rose. Honeysuckle traditionally stands for bonds of devotion, love, fi-
delity and generosity. Few flowers have as many meanings attributed to them as the rose.

Depending on the type of rose, roses can indicate romantic love, secrecy, desire, gratitude, mourning, impossible

hopes, modesty, joy, love at first sight, innocence, sacrifice and much more. In the traditional language of flowers, ros-
es are among the most important flowers.

Roses by the Numbers
A single rose of any color depicts utmost devotion

Two roses entwined together communicate Marry me"

Six Roses signify a need to be loved or cherished

Eleven roses assure the recipient they are truly and deeply loved
Thirteen roses indicate a secret admirer
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Notes from the Town Office
At the April meeting of Council:

Correspondence was received from the RM of Rosedale in regards to the Clearing the Path designated roads funding
and a request for clarity was returned.

No representations or submissions were received in regards to Bylaws No. 5/16 and 6/16 and they were adopted to
amend the Zoning and Official Community Plan maps. A Bylaw to reduce the speed to 60 km/hr on the Town’s portion of
the 764 Grid for vehicles over 35T was also adopted. We should be seeing even more heavy vehicles going down that road
as construction continues in the Industrial Park.

Advertising for a summer student is to take place over the next month with applications received till June 10.

Community Event Permits were issued to the Artificial Ice Committee for a street hockey tournament and social being
held on June 4; and to the Ag Society for the Ag Fair being held the weekend of June 17 & 18.

The Policy for waterworks installations was amended to define the type of hydrants that will be allowed on new devel-
opment.

2015 Utility reserves were transferred to a reserve account. These funds will assist in planning for major water main
replacements.

A Certificate of Completion request was reviewed and denied at this time for Bond and Wall Streets and Duncan Road
till such time as provisions of the servicing agreement are met.

Mayor Marv Gerbrandt declared the week of May | to 7, 2016 as Emergency Preparedness Week. To commemorate this,
on suggestion of the Emergency Measures Coordinator Cindy Hoffman, the Council purchased a basic emergency kit to be
drawn for on May 6 in a lottery which would consist of one names from each household within the community.

Building Permit charges were reviewed and a bylaw amending the current charge was adopted. In order to assess the new
buildings, the Saskatchewan Assessment Management Agency does a maintenance review in the fall of properties that
have seen improvement through the building permits. They charge $20 per inspection so the building bylaw fees needed to
reflect the amount of this charge plus an administrative charge to offset the time taken for review; approval and submis-
sion of the permit; and collection and payment of fees.

A bylaw to amend the Official Community Plan whereas the development permit fees would be removed from the OCP
and set up as a separate bylaw was introduced.

The Administrator was instructed to prepare and Infrastructure Investment Plan and submit it to the Gas Tax Fund for the
lagoon dredging project.

A junked vehicle was declared a nuisance and order to remedy is to be sent by registered mail to the owner of the property.
The 2016 budget was adopted.

At the May meeting:

A representative from Emterra attended the meeting to discuss options for solid waste removal.
The proposal from Roy & Sons was approved for the dredging of the lagoon.

No representations or submissions were received in regards to Bylaw No. 9/16 so the bylaw to remove the development
permit fees from the OCP and create a separate bylaw was adopted.

A number of applications were received for the summer student job. While all the applicants were deemed to be acceptable
for the position Jill Kroeger will be offered the position.

A nuisance property that has not been remedied was reviewed. The Administrator was instructed to request a structural
engineer to examine a building that the nuisance is attached to after speaking to the owner of the property. The junked
vehicle order from April’s meeting was noted as remedied.

Authority was provided to Jason Heo to discharge a pellet gun on his property as pest control.

Approval was given for the Public Works Foreman and CAO to attend a water meter replacement program seminar in Sas-
katoon on June 14.
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Notes from the Town Office continued...

A request was received by Council to allow camping on private property. The Council decided that two campers could be
allowed but the Zoning Bylaw does not permit this type of request.

Utility arrears over 90 days were reviewed and the CAO instructed to disconnect services to users on Monday, May 16 if
payment arrangements are not made by Friday, May 13.

2016 BUDGET FOR THE TOWN OF HANLEY

Notable entries for the 2016 budget for the Town of Hanley are as follows:

Capital projects:

The plan for sidewalk replacements are ongoing with another $15,000 budgeted. Areas on Lincoln St. have been
completed. $6,000 of the Gas Tax Fund will be allocated to this project.

A new handheld unit for the electronic meter readings was budgeted for as the current one is outdated and no longer
supported by Neptune. A new reader will not be purchased unless necessary. $10,000 is allocated for this purchase if
required.

Larger repair and Maintenance projects (Asset Management).

Lagoon dredging will be completed with a budgeted amount of $45,000. This must be done as the sludge build-up is
restricting the new sewage release. The material is over-top of the inlet pipe and is creating a back pressure on the
system. This was last done in 2000. Gas tax funding is applied for in the amount of $23.111 which reflects the re-
mainder of this fiscal year allocation.

The south end of First St. will see some construction this year installing a culvert to improve drainage and build up
the street itself. The RM of Rosedale is also building up the southernmost end of their road so this project will flow
with theirs. The Town will also be contracting to have the shoulders pulled up on the Town’s portion of the 764 Grid.
You will also see skim coating and crack-filling on Lincoln St has been completed. $17,000 was allocated for these
projects.

Dust control will be applied again as it was a successful test in 2015. Most of the same streets will have lignosulpho-
nate applied but Grant St. will be added and First St. removed. As the generator seems to be working as it should for
the water plant, the feasibility of wiring in the Town shop will be investigated and completed if possible. In the event
of a power outage especially during the winter, it is important that the Foreman can have equipment functional. An
amount of $25,500 has been budgeted for these projects.

Repairs are needed for the mower and grader so $26,000 has been budgeted for equipment repair, parts and tools.
The gravel budget has been doubled in 2016 to accommodate extra gravel required for the First St and 764 projects
($30,000).

A radar speed sign has been ordered so $6,700 was budgeted to cover that and other signage that may be required.
$5,000 will be awarded to the Artificial Ice committee in the form of a grant.
The water plant has been needing siding for a number of years so $5,000 has been budgeted.

Major repairs to the lift station were reviewed but looking to the future, if the Town sees further development in

Bodeman Court, a new lift station may be required so major repairs were not budgeted for.

All of the above plus day-to-day expenses will be accomplished without increasing the mill rate for 2016. The complete
budget may be viewed at the Town Office during regular office hours.

Tax Allocation

= Protective Services
= Transportation
E H&W Senvices
= Planning & Development

= Recreatan & Culture
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Golden Rules:
If you open it, close it.
If you turn it on, turn it off.
If you unlock it, lock it up.
If you break it, admit it.
If you can't fix it, call in someone who can.
If you borrow it, return it.
If you value it, take care of it.
If you make a mess, clean it up.
If you move it, put it back.
If it belongs to someone else and you want to use, get permission.
If you don't know how to operate it, leave it alone.
If it's none of your business, don’t ask questions.
If it isn’t broken, don't fix it.
If it will brighten someone’s day, say it.
If it will tarnish someone’s reputation, keep it to yourself.

if N X
| sasxarcrewan |

| HOuSING

AUTHORITIES

Support Local Housing

Volunteer to serve on the Hanley Housing Authority Board of Directors

The Hanley Housing Authority delivers rental housing programs on behalf of
Saskatchewan Housing Corporation, a Government of Saskatchewan Crown
Corporation. The clients of these programs are households with low or
moderate incomes, including families, seniors, and people with disabilities.

The Hanley Housing Authority Board of Directors is responsible for ensuring
the efficient and fair delivery of housing programs and administration of
property within its jurisdiction. Board members are not expected to attend
to administrative or maintenance tasks personally.

If you are interested in using your knowledge and skills to help others,
contact the Hanley Housing Authority Manager, Jayne at 306-514-0628 or
the Town of Hanley at 306-544-2223 for more information and a
nomination form.
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CLUB 52 WINNERS
Apr.6/16  $52  Jordan Richardson
Apr.13/16  $52  Martin & Donna Bohrson
Apr.20/16  $52 Al Hoffman
Apr.27/16  $52  Neeta Haraldson
May 4/16 $52  Winnifred Anderson
May 11/16  $52  Lorne & Jan Beaumont
May 18/16 $52  Nellie Ballard
May 25/16 $100  Glenda Armstrong
May 25/16 $100  Allan Peek
May 25/16 $100  Charlie & Donna Kemmer
May 25/16 $500  Dan Peters

Thank you to all the Club 52 Members for your

support!
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Hanley Housing rentals available for age 60+
For more information, please contact
Jayne at: 1-306-713-4545

CULTURE CLUB 2017
Ttaly - Switzerland - France

Evan Ashdown
Ryder Bellina
Chase Bridgeman
Kirsten Cory
Brendan Harrison
Jasmine Heagy
Morgan Lester
Aiden Maley
Johnathon Patton
Hannah Sabin
Chuck Suderman

Culture Club Students for Hire

Kane Bayer

Kevin Winterholler
Megan Cooper
Hailey Hamilton
Noah Hawes

Drew Kolbeck
Carter Leuschen
Colten Olyniuk
Marshal Prosofsky
Jordan Seymour

If you are in need of some help or have a job that

needs done

Please call Student for Hirel

Please Call or Text:
Julie Bellina - 306-492-4681

Lynette Hamilton - 306-492-2312

Thank you for your support!

Quiilt picture —

Lovingly crafted by: Margie Dyck, Heddie Harder,
Joyce Armstrong, Matilda Walter, Fern Beaumont,
Carol Huyghebaert, Edna Schmidt, and Marg Peters
to donate to the Diabetes Society for a fundraising
raffle.

_You can dod!
youve qot

s ! I TOLD you to wear sunscreen
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ARTIFICIAL ICE COMMITTEE
Thank You to All who supported the “Trip Of Month.” We would like con-

gratulate

Our Winners so far:

August (Bahamas Cruise) - Lyanne Leuschen
September (Calgary Flames)-Trevor & Loreli Frantik

October (Las Vegas) - Dale & Karen Reeves
November (Ski Fernie) — Andrea Astleford
December (Iconic Waikki) —-Ed & Patti Haraldson
January (Moose Jaw Spa)-Lorne & Cathy Anderson

Saskatchewan February (Cayo Coco)-Ken & Irene Froese
Brain Injury Awareness March (West Edmonton Mall) —-Ken & Irene Froese
Month April (Fenway Park-Boston) —Curtis & Cindy Prosofsky
www.sbia.ca May (Loreto, Mexico) —Florence Pillipow
Culture Club 2016

Culture Club 2016 would love to extend a huge thank you to everyone for supporting this incredi-
ble cultural experience.

| We had a very busy tour with traveling to 4 different countries in 12 days. The places we
visited included London-England, Paris-France, Venice-Italy and Vatican City and we finished off
with a beautiful extension to Sorrento and finally the Island of Capri-Italy. Planes, trains, buses,
boats and ferries are how we moved around Europe. We experienced a three hour train ride
through the Chunnel tunnel from the UK to France where we were under the ocean for 20 min. We
also had a 14 hour over night train from Paris to Venice. We slept in very small quarters and were
rocked to sleep by the sway of the train. In addition, there was a three hour high speed train from
Venice to Rome with speeds topping at 300 kph. We travelled by boat to the island of Venice, a
Gondola ride while in Venice and then ferried to the island of Capri. I've been asked several times
what was the highlight of this journey across the world with 10 amazing students and 5 remarka-
ble chaperones. My answer is THE TRIP! We hit the ground running on day one and never
stopped. Each day was full of history, food, adventure and fun! Every day had their own WOW
moments. There were so many sights to see which included Big Ben, Windsor castle, The Louvre,
Eiffel Tower, Arc de Triomphe, Versailles, Venice the city with no cars, the Coliseum, the Vati-
can, Pompeii, the heat of Capri, just to mention a few. I have to say watching each of these stu-
dents have an AWE moment was by far the most memorable for me. Feel it, taste it, touch it, smell
it is what I believe. The truth be told - travel changes you. I feel very blessed to have watched it
happen before my eyes. So once again on behalf of CULTURE CLUB 2016 I just want to thank
you Hanley, Dundurn and surrounding communities for supporting this life changing experience.

I Sincerely, from our hearts,

Students: Hanna Anderson, Cole Benko, Nathan Davis, Lizzy Ettinger, Hannah Fehr, Jill
Kroger, Peyton McPhee, Brody Richmond, Hank Safarik, Bobbie Wick

Chaperones: Corrine Anderson, Vern Benko, Brook Davis, Christin McPhee, Linda Safinuk,
Group Leader: Tanya Richmond
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Individual Office space for rent in Unit 203 with a common seating area and kitchen

J""

Contact Craig or Judy (306) 544-2598

We will also be taking clients for bookkeeping services

Contact us to discuss your needs
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N\ Wooden Wabbits
Qf\\\\l Woo&working

We are happy to be in Hanley for all your custom woodworking needs!
No job is too small!

Kitchen refinishing, furniture restoration, repair and
refinishing, wood turnings, wooden kitchen utensils and
cutting boards, finish carpentry, stain matching and more.
We love a challenge! Call with your ideas, and let us
make them real for you.

Call or text Dave at

306-612-3521

Email: dave@woodenwabbits.com

Find us on Facebook!
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FRIDAY JUNE 17

5 - 8pm ADMISSION GATE OPEN

$5 per person 3 and older for the weekend

***NEW ENTRANCE*”* Enter fairgrounds via 1% Street @ Bodeman
Ave

SILENT AUCTION - Items will be out all evening
Auction to end at 3pm on Saturday

6 — 9pm CONCESSION BOOTH OPEN

6:30pm TOWN PARADE

Meet at Thall's Service @ 6:15

KIDS BIKE PARADE (Prizes for top 3 bikes)

Meet at the Royal Bank @ 6:30 & join up with the Parade

Patade will start at Thall's Setvice and go down Main Street then
turn right

At 1 Street (Post Office) to the fairgrounds and enter on 1% Street
at Bodeman

6:45pm SLO-PITCH TOURNAMENT BEGINS

7:45pm LAWNMOWER RACE, BURN-OUT COMPETITION
& DASH FOR CASH

SPONSORED BY THALL'S SERVICE

For more info contact Dwight Thall 306-544-2512

Entry fees - $20 each for Lawnmower Race and Burnout

$40 per team of two for the Lawnmower Dash for Cash (if you
don't have a mower you can run)

9pm KARAOKE & DANCE hosted by DANCELAND DJ'S

10pm DIAMOND DRAW
$5 per ticket, chance to win a diamond ring, must be there to win!!

FIREWORKS AT DARK
SPONSORED BY MOUNTAINVIEW FOOD & FUEL
IN HONOUR OF DARREN GRINDHEIM

For more info contact us:

Patti 544-7807

Andrea 544-7912

Moilly 715-6162

Bekki 290-8269

Email: hanleyagfair@gmail.com
Website: www hanleyagfair.com

AG FAIR
~ EST. 1905 —

escugeome.

SATURDAY JUNE 18
8am - 5pm ADMISSION GATE OPEN

9 ~ 11am PANCAKE BREAKFAST
SPONSORED BY ELANCE STEEL & BRIGHTWATER INSURANCE
Pancakes, Sausage, Juice & Coffee $8/adult, $5/kid

9am SLO-PITCH TOURNAMENT continues...

9am - 3pm HORTICULTURAL COMPETITION
SPONSORED BY HOLLAND GARDEN & GREENHOUSE
For more info contact Darla @ 306-544-2605

9am - 1pm BAKING, BREAD, KNITTING & CROCHET CONTESTS
Must enter by June 16 with Rachelle Tomyn

306-280-2184 or rachelle 10@live.com

All items must be dropped off between 10-11am on Saturday June 18

Cake Decorating (8-12yr olds)
Cake Decorating (under 8yrs old)
Apple Pie Baking

Cupcake Baking

Bread Baking

Knitting (3'x3’ blanket)

Crochet (3'x3’ blanket)

10am ~ 5pm MINOR BALL GAMES

Schedule will be posted on the website when available
www.hanleyagfair.com

Contact Candice Libke for more info 306-229-3159

10am - 5pm KIDSVILLE BY D) AMUSEMENTS

Wristbands for childten 3 and up will be available for $15 to play all
day -

Super Slide, Gladiator, Train, Bouncers and more!! Reptile Show 1-
3pm!

10am HANLEY 4-H ACHIEVEMENT DAY
For more info contact Chad or Janice Bruynooghe @ 306-867-9715
ot springcreek@xplornet.com

12 ~ Bpm CONCESSION BOOTH OPEN

3pm BUCKAROO COMPETITION

Broomstick Barrel Racing, Chuck Wagon Race, Roping and Tractor
Pull ~No Live Animals. All Children 10 and under are welcome  $5
entry fee

5:30 — 7pm STEAK SUPPER
$15 includes Steak, Potato, Ceasar Salad, Bun Dessert

7pm DIAMOND DRAW
$5 per ticket, chance to win a diamond ring, must be there to win

7:30pm SPUD GUN COMPETITION
For more info contact Ellis Kempton @ 306-544-7554

8pm - 12am DANCE
Snacks available at the bar
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Hanley 4-H Club Report

On behalf of our members, we would like to send out a huge “Thank You” for all the donations to our
bottle drive held in April. Once again we had great support! This is a big day for the club but it is
our only fundraiser of the year.

Just recently on May 23", the Hanley 4-H Beef club had a demonstration day hosted by Chad Haa-
land. Much was learned in the 4 hands-on stations including; grooming, showmanship, judging, and a
mystery class. We had a great day and wrapped it up with a pot-luck BBQ.

And now the best for last....We would like to invite everyone to join us for our club’s annual achieve-
ment day on June 18™. We are excited to once again be part of the Hanley Ag Fair.

June 18 Achievement Day Schedule:

10:00 am Judging Demo

Judging Classes/Oral Reasons
12:00 pm Welcome, Pledge, Introductions

Grooming classes

Heifer classes

Cow/calf classes

Steer classes

Showmanship classes

See you there!

Cemetery Commiittee

Thank you to those who trimmed around headstones last week after the cemetery had been mowed. Watch for
posters asking for volunteers to continue to do this all summer.

For future planning of headstones, please consider purchasing the ones with holders attached to the bases. For
existing headstones, please try to place items on the sides or very close in front of the headstones. This may
help in avoiding damage to the objects and will greatly ease the work of maintenance.

Many of the full grave covers are deteriorating. For this reason, ease of maintenance and future internments,
we are working toward removing these covers. If there is a cover on your loved one’s grave, please contact
one of the cemetery committee, telling us whether you give permission to remove it. If the cover is “all in one”
we are able to saw cut the name plate away from the cover. There is no need to purchase a new headstone.
Thank you to Glenn, Sylvia and Zac for removing those that permission has been granted for.

Donations to the cemetery are tax deductible and can be made at the Hanley Town Office.

If you have questions or concerns, please contact one of the cemetery committee: Cathy Thall

(dthall@sasktel.net), Sylvia Kroeger (544-2884 or g.skroeger@sasktel.net), Joyce Armstrong (544-2581 or
j-armstrong@sasktel.net)
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You’ Ve.worked lhaLd to get
~Your Crop- in,
Let us help. you protect 1t

HAII; INSURmCE

Rain and Hail Henderson Hail
Wray Agencies Canadian Hail
Butler Byers McQueen
Coop Hail Farmers

BRIGHTWATER INSURANCE

(306) 544-2262

110 Lincoln Street, Hanley
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COME JOIN OUR

CELEBRATION

Let us know what we can do to serve you better!

Brightwater Insurance
1st Anniversary Celebration
July 6", 2016 1:00pm — 3:00pm
110 Lincoln Street
Coffee, doughnuts, & prizes
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|
Saskatchewan
Party

Arm River Sask Party
Association

$65 per person—golf & steak BBQ Texas SCIMIQ
$25 per person— steak BBQ only G

olf Tournament
Entries include:

18 holes of golf Davidson Golf Course

4 person Texas Scramble Format
BBQ Steak Supper

Sunday, june 26

11:00 am. Registration
12:00 p.m. Shot Gun Start

**Golf cart rental is not included -
contact Davidson Golf Course to
book cart rental. **

To enter contact:

Greg Brkich (306) 567-3128
Ron Bessey (306) 567-4299

Enter as an individual or team
Entry deadline: June 20, 2016

**Golf cart rental extra™*
Phone Davidson Golf Course to
book a cart: 567-4247




